Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York

Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, April 10, 2018 
A regular meeting of the Planning Board of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York 10510, was held in the William J. Vescio Community Center on Tuesday, April 10, 2018 at 7:30pm.



Members Present:
Edward Nolan, Chairman

Shelley Lotter, Member

Richard Pastore, Member

Steven Vescio, Member

Sabine Werner, Alternate Member

Also Present:

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk

Dan Pozin, Village Attorney
Absent:

Stuart Halper, Member


David Turiano, Village Engineer

Call to Order: 

Chairman Nolan called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  
PB-5-2013 – SALEH – VILLAGE CODE CHAPTER 220-15, PROTECTION OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVIEW (STEEP SLOPES APPROVAL) The Planning Board reviewed an application for a Steep Slopes Permit to relocate retaining walls.  The property is located at 22 Ridgecrest Road. 
Ms. Geraldine Tortorella, Attorney for the Applicant, reviewed the application and requested approval to remove 3,302 cubic yards of fill from the rear of the property.  
Mr. Dan Collins of Hudson Engineering explained the cross section drawing that showed the fill for the entire property.  

The Board had general discussion regarding the patio area, the grading of the site and the retaining wall locations.  

Village Attorney Pozin stated the Board of Trustees didn’t have sufficient information regarding the walls.  

Member Vescio requested a bullet point list categorizing the differences between the approved plans, what was built and what was being proposed.  

The Board requested a site walk be scheduled and that a surveyor stake the property.  

Mr. Sal Saleh, owner, stated he wanted to have a home that was safe and tried to do everything he could to maintain the view of the river from the road.  He requested approval to have a backyard that was similar to his neighbors.  He stated he was willing to work with his neighbors regarding the walls.  
The Board requested the plans reflect what was approved and stated if there were issues that arose from practical difficulties they could be considered.  

Ms. Tortorella stated many applications had modifications.  
Village Attorney Pozin stated a letter was received from the neighbor’s attorney late in the day.  

Mr. Mitchell Dennis of 50 Ridgecrest Road stated it was pure negligence and disregard for approved plans.  He stated the applicant should build what was approved and nothing more.    

Mrs. Linda Duran of 111 Ridgecrest Road stated the storm drainage system installed did not work and the applicant just did whatever he wanted.  She stated he should not be able to negotiate and should only be able to build what was approved.  
The application was deferred to the June meeting.  

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion by Member Vescio, seconded by Member Lotter, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:07pm.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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